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Dear Lord Irvine,

I write on behalf of a number of individuals including lawyers, in both branches of the profession who are concerned about human rights.  In 1981 I was a successful applicant to the Strasbourg court in a case which led to the law on homosexuality in Northern Ireland being reformed.  Some of us applied for membership of the Northern Ireland Human Rights Commission, were not selected, and are of the opinion that it is unrepresentative - both of the communities here and of the general political outlook.  We have therefore maintained a watching brief as there seems now no likelihood of further balancing appointments to the Commission.  

It has been our view that regardless of whether we supported the Belfast Agreement (and some did publicly) it constituted a watershed and was thereafter to be worked.  For your information I was employed as legislative assistant to the UK Unionist MP Robert McCartney from 1995 and resigned after the referendum in 1998.   
We are looking forward to the Human Rights Act 1998 coming entirely into force throughout the United Kingdom on 2 October 2000.  However, a rather imprecise commitment in the Belfast Agreement (Cmd 3883) to do with additional Northern Ireland rights (such as parity of esteem) is being interpreted by the Commission, as a licence to draft a wide-ranging ‘Bill of Rights for Northern Ireland’ - premised on equality of outcome if one reads some aspects of the Commission’s literature.  Even if not, the potential for a radical new swathe of rights emerging on the heels of the Human Rights Act - which itself will take many years to digest, is indisputable as is the tendency for the Commission to operate beyond its powers. 

It seems confident that its view will be accepted by Government and legislated upon urgently.  Given your unique role encompassing the political and judicial as well as Northern Ireland responsibilities, we would like informally to discuss (either here or in London) such possible uneven human rights provision in the United Kingdom, and of the danger of such new law being introduced through the backdoor of Northern Ireland into the rest of the country - by means of read-across.
Please find enclosed for your information a copy of the Commission’s consultation pamphlet issued earlier this year, some correspondence and also a copy of an article which appeared recently in the Northern Ireland periodical Fortnight.  I know the author has worked for, inter alia, David Trimble MP the First Minister.

This letter along with my submission in response to the Commission’s Draft Strategic Plan (others are available on request) is also being emailed to your office as background material.

Yours sincerely

Jeffrey Dudgeon

